
Contacting Holme Valley Parish Council
Office:	  The Civic, Huddersfield Rd, Holmfirth, HD9 3AS
In person: 	 Open office hours are Tuesday and Thursday 10am-3pm.  
Phone:  	 01484 687460
Email, contact our two officers:
	 Mrs Jen McIntosh (Clerk) 
	 clerk@holmevalleyparishcouncil.gov.uk
	 Mr Richard McGill (Deputy Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer) 
	 deputyclerk@holmevalleyparishcouncil.gov.uk 
For contact details for all 23 Parish Councillors and all the latest news please visit our website.
	 www.holmevalleyparishcouncil.gov.uk

Holme Valley Parish Council
NEWS - December edition

A Christmas 
message…
Sending the warmest of seasonal 
greetings to all Holme Valley 
residents and sincerest wishes
for a peaceful 2023.

Cllr Jason Brook
Chairman

Remembrance
Eight wreaths were laid by 
Holme Valley Parish 
Councillors in tribute to the 
fallen on Remembrance 
Sunday on 13 November.  

Particularly poignant this year 
was the wreath-laying at the 
War Memorial in Holme Valley 
Memorial Hospital grounds.  
2nd Lt Tom Birkhead of 2/7 
Bn Duke of Wellington’s West 
Riding Regiment was killed 

in 1940 aged just 19 and is buried in France.  Through 
the perseverance of his relative, Richard Birkhead, and of 
Vivien Aizlewood on behalf of Holme Valley Civic Society, 
the Parish Council has just this last month had Tom’s name 
added as a son of the Holme Valley who was killed in action 
to the Second World War panel.  

Lest we forget.

From His Majesty King Charles III
Cllr Jason Brook, Chairman, wrote to His Majesty the King 
back in September to express condolences on the loss of 
Her Late Majesty Queen Elizabeth II.  In response the Parish 
Council has received this lovely card with a touching 
picture of the two together.  Rest in Peace, Ma’am.

 

Joshua – age 6 – from Hade 
Edge Junior, Infant and Nursery School.

Christmas Greetings from all
at Holme Valley Parish Council

+++STOP PRESS+++ The next deadline for the receipt of grant applications is 5pm Tuesday 
31st January 2023.  See full details on the website for an up-to-date list of the grants given this 

year and to find out more about grants from the Holme Valley Parish Council.


